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          August 22, 2022 
 

Colonel John A. Atilano, II 
District Engineer 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
New England Division  
696 Virginia Road 
Concord, MA 01742 
 
Re: City of Saco 
Project Partnership Agreement 

  Jetty Project 
 
Dear Colonel Atilano:  
 

The City Council of the City of Saco, Maine wishes to advise the Army Corps of Engineers of its 
desire to enter into a Project Partnership Agreement. Specifically, the City is desirous of assisting 
the undertaking of a Section 111 project at the Saco River/Camp Ellis for shore damage prevention 
(the “Project”).  
 
 The Project has been previously funded through Section 111 of the Rivers and Harbor’s Act and 
in authorization made pursuant to the Water Resources Development Act (“WRDA”). We 
understand the Corps, prior to commencement, requires non-Federal Parties such as the City of 
Saco, Maine, to express its support for the Project and indicate its desire to participate. Included in 
this is a local (non-federal) cost share of 2.394 percent which equates to $660,000 based on current 
cost estimates. The City of Saco is in agreement and willing to proceed based on those calculations.  
 
 The City Council, by its execution below, desires to complete this initial step by advising the 
Army Corps of its desires to participate with the Army Corps in completion of the Project and to 
undertake such by entering into a Project Partnership Agreement. 
 
 Please let us know if there is any other commitment, undertaking or acknowledge you may 
require, and City Officials will work to produce such materials.  

 
 

 
Our kind regards, 
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_________________________    ______________________________ 
Bryan Kaenrath      William Doyle 
City Administrator      Mayor 
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Marshall Archer            Jim Purdy 
Councilor, Ward 1      Councilor, Ward 2 
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Joseph Gunn             Michael Burman 
Councilor, Ward 3      Councilor, Ward 4 
 
 
 
_________________________    ______________________________ 
Phil Hatch          Jodi MacPhail 
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Nathan D. Johnston             
Councilor, Ward 7       

 
 
 


